COUNCIL ON AGING MINUTES Jan 19, 2018

<u>Present:</u> Gina& Frank Froment, Sue McGowan, Ted Thornton, Tony Stavely, Randy Foster, Bill McGee, Carol Pike, Gwen Trelle, Linda Hescock, Heather Tower

The meeting was called to order by chairperson Gwen Trelle at9:07 A.M.

<u>Minutes</u>: Frank made a motion which Gina seconded that the Dec. 2017 minutes be accepted as presented. Motion Passed.

Director's Report:

<u>Financial</u>: Kudos to Tony for streamlining and upgrading our ledger sheets to make them easier to read and understand. As our fiscal year winds down our funds in the Formula grant are decreasing correspondingly and we will be drawing from our general funds once the Formula monies are depleted for the remainder of the fiscal year. Memorial gifts in memory of Norma Stearns will be used sponsor one of our summer concert funds. The family wanted to honor her here, as Norma was an integral part of the Senior Center for many years. There were no music preferences and they are delighted that the funds will be used in this way.

<u>Activities:</u> The Foot clinic continues to have strong numbers as do our exercise programs. Our card groups are regular as well. The holiday programs were well attended and all had fun. We had the largest group yet for the center piece making and our halls were joyfully decorated by several volunteers who enjoyed a great meal afterwards. Our Thursday Café has a small but dedicated following and the Poet Seat luncheon is a highlight. Van ridership was down slightly during the holiday season.

<u>Legislative Committee</u>: Ted informed us there is hope that the funding for the Formula Grants may see a cost-of-living increase.

<u>Village to village project:</u> Tony and Bill have made strong progress in organizing the necessary ground work to launch this project. There is now a board of directors including officers; the necessary paperwork for non-profit status is complete and established a bank account. Informative brochures are being put up in various places around town in preparation for the listening sessions scheduled for the Saturday mornings in the month of March at the Library, PVRS and Northfield Mountain as well as the March "This is Your Town" breakfast.

Retreat: The retreat will be held in the Lounge of the TCC on Jan 27, 2018 from 9-noon to make long range plans for the Northfield COA. Literature in

preparation for event was distributed to provide information to be thought about as we look to the next five (5) years. Randy and his volunteers planned break snacks and Ted took on the job of being our scribe, with plans to email the notes taken at the meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:54.

Respectfully Submitted, Linda Hescock

Linda Hasax 9/16/18